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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 13th May 2013
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Elaine Harries


Pam Abbitt


Chris McLaren


Simon Cain
1 Chairman’s Comments
I would like to start by congratulating everyone who has taken part in a spring marathon. To complete a marathon is an accomplishment in itself, but the distance is such that it unfortunately does not take much to upset a carefully-laid race plan. It is always a huge achievement when a marathon goes as well or better than expected, and the result sheets show how many of our runners excelled. For those of you whose run was not quite what you hoped for, by pushing on to the finish and not giving up you showed the true spirit of our club. Remember that there will always be a next time.
Our Marathon Finisher’s Gallery on our website pictures our club members who have completed the Blackpool, Brighton and London Marathons, and will be complemented with those from the Milton Keynes and Stratford Marathons at the next birthday social. If you have run any of these races or any other marathon this year, please bring your medal (and race tee shirt if applicable) to any birthday social, and your photograph will be added to the website.
I should also like to make a special mention of those who ran the London Marathon with club places. As ever the recipients of these showed on the day that they thoroughly deserved them
I hope that everyone who ran is now enjoying a well earned rest, and looking back on their achievement with satisfaction and pride.
Finally, the annual Beginner’s Course has started, and despite some inclement weather it has been very well attended. It is very encouraging to see how many Striders have volunteered to help out and have given up their time to help the coaches.
2 Apologies
No apologies were received
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the April meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
TG’s action to email Inspire about new keys was carried forward.
The EA club affiliation payment has been sent

5 Secretary Report

MS reported that the EA membership payments had been sent.
Correspondence received from:

· SEAA for year’s regional races

· Passed to BB

· L&D about organising ‘On Your Marks’

· The club has enough events on its plate

· The course is not accurately measured, and SH would prefer not to associate the club with a non-accurate race

· EH emailed a response

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG supplied the following account details:

Cash in hand:
£154.90
Bank 

£11907.73
Deposit account
£103.91
Charity 

£1101.53
7 Membership Secretary’s Report

We would like to welcome back Helen Palmer.
MS reported that there were 108 members affiliated to EA. Another 38 members have renewed without affiliation.
8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby – Apr 2013
The beginning of this report will contain some events not included in our March report due to a variety of different circumstances.
MARCH – This month seemed to be a month for half marathon running!
Phil Nitchin ran the Reading half in a PB time of 1.39.09 whilst Fiona Fayker ran her first ever half at Reading in a time of 3.19. Gail Browne and Tara Armstrong decided to run the Berkhamsted half which proved to be 2 minutes slower that their Milton Keynes half last year and Christa Jeffrey ran the Silverstone half in 2.30. Other events included Kim Willis running the Dunstable Downs 10k where she said it was snowy and hard and finally Carla Greer ran the Livibillly  15k in a PB time of 1.48.38.
1st April – Amanda Rankin ran the Stanwick 10k which she says was hilly, well organised but not a great course!
7th April – Andy Ward ran the Paris Marathon and his comment was “A disaster darling” Never mind Andy I expect you were enjoying the scenery!
8th April   - The Sandy 10mile race saw 8 Striders taking part with PB runs from Mark Sains in a time of 61.58, Andy Durrant in a time of 1.19.29 and Finbar Willis in a time of 1.31.07. Well done guys.
This date was also a very important one for those competing in the Blackpool Marathon and Half Marathon. Four Striders took part with Elaine and Stuart Harries competing in the marathon and Carla Greer and Christa Jeffrey ran the half.
Adrian Copp took to the track in the indoor Southern Counties Event where he ran 4min 40 secs in the 1500m and was second in his age group and 9mins 55 secs in the 3000m and was third in his age group. Well done to all.
13th April – Paul Keech and Graham Busch took on the East York LDWA Challenge Event which is 50 Miles! They completed it in a time of 13.41.
The 5k Park Runs are still proving popular events. Tony Green and Derek Christopher competed in the St Albans run on 13th.
14th April – We had a good turnout of Striders for the Flitwick 10k. Approximately 20 Striders “enjoyed” the first warm day of the year along with the blustery winds! However 2 Striders did manage PB’s. They were Finbar Willis in a time of 54.04 and Gez Fallon in a time of 41.11. However we did pick up some County Championship places.
The ladies were Alison Sugars 2nd Vet 40, Karen Ashby 2nd Vet 50 and Judy Reid 2nd Vet 60
The men were Adrian Copp 1st Overall 1st Vet 40, Gez Fallon 3rd Vet 40, Andy Reid 2nd Vet 60, Dave Debnam 1st Vet 65 and Tony Burrows 1st Vet 70.
Phil Nitchin has been training hard and competed in the Brighton Marathon but he was not pleased with his performance “gutted” was his reaction to a time of 4.17.51. Don’t give up Phil you know you have it in you!
20th April – Amanda Rankin, Lehla Carter, Chris Carter and Adrian Copp along with Bruce Benson ran the St Albans Park Run. Bruce recorded a PB of 20.11, Chris a PB of 18.15 and Lehla a PB of 23.52. 
21st April – The London Marathon! This event is one of the most popular marathons and events that Striders aim for. Any marathon needs dedication, commitment and hard work and sometimes it pays off and sometimes it doesn’t. Anyone who competes in an event of this magnitude deserves a “medal” and not just literally! However the coach left Luton in the early morning with runners and supporters buzzing! Thank you to Helen for all her hard work in organising and looking after people and to Mark Sains for booking the coach and organising the car parking arrangements etc.
We had 8 runners recording their time on the sheet with 6 PB’s. These were from Gez Fallon in a time of 3.13.30, Gail Browne and Tara Armstrong 6hr 7min, Nick Crane 4.23.17,Liz Rollinson 3.38.54 and Daniel Savory 4.40.16. Stuart Read and Dave Hall also ran. Well done to all of you and thank you to all those who went along to support our runners.
27th April – Amanda Rankin ran the St Albans 5k Park Run
28th April – Mark Sains ran a PB in the Stratford Marathon in a time of 3.05.03. An amazing time Mark! Well Done!
The Beginners Group is progressing well and a big thank you to all our coaches and their helpers for making this possible.
Don’t forget that if you run any marathon in the year please bring your medal to the next social evening so that we can record your event by taking a photo.
We are also pleased to see Bill and Tracey Barrett back up to our club.
9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Tony Burrows
· For inspiration at running at 70+ - and still winning

· Mark Sains

· For a strong performance at Stratford Marathon
10 Ladies’ 5k Race
 Need to advertise/print leaflets
(SH) to ask John Chapman about representing the club charity

CM spoke to the cricket club re: toilets, need to confirm the actual arrangements

11 Beginners’ Course
~30 beginners have been regularly taking part in the beginners’ course
12 Round Norfolk Relays

SH supplied some basic information about the Round Norfolk Relays
14/15th September

17 running stage, from 5.5-20 miles in length

Total time limit: 28.5 hours

SH/TG/MS to organise more information and to get some interested names

13 A.O.B

The VLM coach was early

· There was a coach permit printable from the VLM website that would have allowed the coach to leave later

· Leaving later may encourage more people to come along

PA gave approx costs for the biathlon, which TG will pay when finalised:

· Hall: £59.06

· Medals: £63.50

Club needs to organise intra-club awards

TG mentioned the Luton Half-Marathon:

· Council has approached TG about organising a half-marathon

· EH/TG have supplied advice to the council

· The council will do the admin/entries/etc

· Date: 27/10/13

TG raised that a couple of (ex-)members were worried about cliques, and not finding groups running at their required pace

· The committee can only do so much (and keep the same atmosphere at SSJC)

· The committee will attempt to keep track of several groups’ paces, so that members can ask a committee member for advice

· KA will check with the relevant ex-members to ensure that nothing else was a deciding factor

BB passes on thanks and appreciation to the members of SSJC for all the support that they offered to Tracey and himself

· The committee were glad to welcome Bill back

SH was contacted by Inspire about advertising membership to SSJC

· He supplied details about the social evenings

· Has not heard anything since
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